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INFORMATION SHEET (Parental)

A feasibility trial of Power Up: A smartphone app 
Phase 2
We would like to invite your child to take part in this research. Before you decide, we would like you to understand why the research is being done and what it involves. A researcher will go through this information sheet with you and answer any questions you may have. This should take about 10 minutes. Talk to others, if you wish, and ask us if there is anything that is not clear.

What is the purpose of the study?
We are developing a smartphone app for young people to use in Child and Adolescent Mental Health Services (CAMHS): Power Up. Power Up is an app for young people in CAMHS to use independently from clinicians or caregivers. The Power Up app provides young people with tools to use within and between CAMHS sessions. This will include space to record  things that matter to them, things they want to talk about, questions to ask and things to remember from appointments e.g. at CAMHS. 
We want to know whether using Power Up makes it easier for young people to talk to professionals and carers about the difficulties they are experiencing. We also want to know if it helps young people to feel more involved and empowered in decisions about their treatment and care. To find this out, we are comparing young people’s experiences of CAMHS without using Power Up, to young people’s experiences of therapy with access to the app. In phase one of this study, we collected information about young people’s experience of CAMHS without using Power Up. Now, in phase two of this study, we are investigating young people’s experience of CAMHS, while having access to Power Up. 
Why has my child been invited to take part?
Your child’s CAMHS is taking part in the Power Up trial and you or your child has told someone that you would like to hear more about the study. 

What will happen I decide my child can take part?
If you decide that your child can take part, a researcher will meet with you and your child before your first meeting at CAMHS. You will be asked to sign a consent form saying that you agree for your child to take part and they will be asked to sign an assent form to say they are happy to take part. A researcher will then help your young person to download the Power Up app onto their iPhone. The researcher will show your child how it is used and the different sections of the app. You and your child will be able to ask any questions you have about the app and how to use it. During this meeting your young person will be given some questionnaires to fill out. Questions will be included which ask about your child’s feelings and experiences.  The questionnaires should take 30-45 minutes to complete in total.
Throughout the following three months your child will be able to use Power Up during and between the sessions at CAMHS. They can use the app as much or as little as they like. They might like to share the things they enter into the app with their family or the professional they see at CAMHS; however the decision to do this remains with them. 

After three months, you and your child will meet with a researcher again to fill out the same questionnaires. There will be a few extra questions this time asking about how they found using Power Up and going to the sessions at CAMHS. 

Questionnaires may also be completed without the researcher present (e.g., returned by post). If you/ your child have already completed any of the questionnaires for CAMHS, we will use these. 

You will be offered a £5 travel reimbursement for taking part

Does my child have to take part?

It is up to you to decide whether you are willing for them to join the study. We will ask for their permission too. We will describe the study and go through this information sheet with you (and an age appropriate information sheet with them). If you agree for them to take part, we will then ask both of you to sign a consent form. Either of you can decide to withdraw at any time, without giving a reason. This would not affect your/their medical care or legal rights. If, after you have taken part, you decide that you want us to remove your child’s responses, you can contact us and ask us to delete their data.
What are the possible disadvantages of taking part?

There are no known risks to taking part in this research. If any risks become known during the research, you and your child will be informed straight away.

What are the possible benefits of taking part?

There is no guaranteed benefit in taking part. One advantage is that your young person will get to help shape a tool that clinicians, young people, and their families may use in future. Most people find taking part in research rewarding, as they contribute to the development of knowledge that may benefit other people in the future.

Will my young person’s participation in the study be kept confidential?

We will assign your young person a unique code, and this will appear on any data we collect from your young person.  Consent forms will be kept in their own locked filing cabinet, and your completed questionnaires will be identified only by the unique code we assign to your young person. Only members of the research team will have access to them. 
What will happen to the results of the study?
The anonymised results will be published in project reports, scientific journals, presented at conferences and disseminated on the AFC website. The results will be shared once the last person completes the research and the results have been analysed. Your child will not be identified in any report or publication. 

How will my child’s personal data be stored? 

Personal data will be stored securely at all times in password protected files or in locked filing cabinets at the Evidence Based Practice Unit (part of the Anna Freud Centre and University College London), away from other study materials. It will be stored for up to 12 months after the study has ended, and then destroyed securely. 
What happens if something goes wrong? 

If you wish to complain, or have any concerns about any aspect of the way you or your child have been approached or treated by members of staff due to your participation in the research, National Health Service or University College London (UCL) complaints mechanisms are available to you. Please ask the researcher if you would like more information on this. In the unlikely event that you are harmed by taking part in this study, compensation may be available. 

If you suspect that the harm is the result of the Sponsor’s (University College London) or the hospital's negligence then you may be able to claim compensation.  After discussing with Ms. Louise Chapman or Dr. Julian Edbrooke-Childs, please make the claim in writing to Dr. Miranda Wolpert who is the Chief Investigator for the research and is based at Evidence Based Practice Unit (EBPU), 4-8 Rodney Street, London, N1 9JH. The Chief Investigator will then pass the claim to the Sponsor’s Insurers, via the Sponsor’s office. You may have to bear the costs of the legal action initially, and you should consult a lawyer about this.
In addition, you could contact an independent researcher using the details provided below.
Who is organising and funding the research?

This research is being carried out by researchers at the Anna Freud Centre/University College London. The research is funded by an National Institute for Health Research grant.  

Who has reviewed the study?

All research is looked at by an independent group of people, called a Research Ethics Committee, to protect your interests. This research has been reviewed and given a favourable outcome by XXX. 

Contact details:

If you have any questions about research in general, this research in particular, your rights as a participant, or would like to report any problem or complaint arising from this research, please contact any of the following:

Dr. Miranda Wolpert, Chief Investigator.

Tel.: 020 7794 2205. Email: Miranda.Wolpert@annafreud.org
Dr. Julian Edbrooke-Childs, Senior Research Fellow.

Tel.: 020 7794 2275. Email: Julian.Edbrooke-Childs@annafreud.org
Ms. Louise Chapman, Research Assistant:
Tel.: 020 7443 2205. Email: Louise.Chapman@annafreud.org
Emily Stapley: Independent Advisor:
Tel.: 020 7433 2980. Email: Emily.Stapley@annafreud.org
This research is insured by University College London.



